






Byron Easton 
Hearing Officer City of Phoenix 
Planning & Development Dept. 
200 W. Washington St., 2nd floor 
Phoenix, Arizona 85003 

Dear Mr. Easton, 

CITY OF PHOEN\X

MAY 1 310?.1

Planning & Development

Department 

I live close to 5500 N. 24th Street. I have reviewed the renderings and plans. I have no 

objections and am in support of the plans. The improvements will be of benefit to the 

office and neighborhood and cause nothing harmful to our neighborhood. 
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5/19/2025 

Byron Easton 

Hearing Officer City of Phoenix 

Planning & Development Dept. 

200 W. Washing St., 2nd floor 

Phoenix, AZ 85003 

Dear Mr. Easton, 

I live close to 5500 N. 24th St, Pheonix, Arizona. I have reviewed the renderings and plans.

have no objections and am in support of the plan. The improvements will be of benefit to 

the office and neighborhood and cause nothing harmful to our neighborhood. 
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Racelle Escolar

Subject: FW: Support for PHO-1-25—Z-323-79, 24th St & Missouri Ave

From: Matt Everroad <meverroad@eidebailly.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 24, 2025 8:24 AM 
To: Joshua Bednarek <joshua.bednarek@phoenix.gov> 
Subject: Support for PHO-1-25—Z-323-79, 24th St & Missouri Ave 
I write in full support of the proposed pla ns for 5500 N. 24th Street. I have lived and worked in the Camelback Corridor/ Biltmore area for 3 0 years. My first house was at 32 nd and Ca melba ck. My first job was i n the Espla nade, a nd I currently 
ZjQcmQRYFpfptBa nnerStart 

 

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the City of Phoenix.  

Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the sender and were expecting this email.  

    Report Suspicious     
 

ZjQcmQRYFpfptBa nnerE nd  

I write in full support of the proposed plans for 5500 N. 24th Street. I have lived and worked in the Camelback 
Corridor/Biltmore area for 30 years. My first house was at 32nd and Camelback. My first job was in the Esplanade, and I 
currently work at Eide Bailly LLP at 2355 E. Camelback Road, Suite 
900. 
 
The improvements depicted in the renderings will have a beneficial impact on this important corner, which is a 
prominent entry point to the Camelback Corridor. The changes will improve the property yet stay true to its residenƟal 
feel and remain consistent with its Biltmore neighborhood. For decades, this property has been well known and well 
cared for. These changes will only make it beƩer and since only an addiƟonal 1,000 square feet is being added, will place 
no burden on the neighborhood. Many of the surrounding homes are two stories and just a few blocks down transiƟon 
to mulƟple stories. 
 
I hope the proposal is allowed, for the benefit not just of this property, but the enƟre Biltmore area. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Matt Everroad 
Partner 
Eide Bailly LLP 
2355 E. Camelback Road, Ste. 900 
Phoenix, AZ  85016 
  
T   480.305.8072 
 

 
 

 
Confidentiality Note: This email message, including any attachment(s), is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain information that is 
confidential, privileged, or otherwise protected by law. Any unauthorized use, disclosure, or distribution of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have 
received this communication in error, please contact the sender immediately by reply email and destroy the original and all copies of the email, including any 
attachment(s). 
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